
ANNOUNCEMENT
TO CREDITORS OF

PT BANK DANAMON INDONESIA TBK AND
PT BANK NUSANTARA PARAHYANGAN TBK

In relation to the proposed merger between PT Bank Danamon Indonesia Tbk  
(“Bank Danamon”) and PT Bank Nusantara Parahyangan Tbk (“BNP”) that is announced 
in Kompas and Kontan on 22 January 2019 (hereinafter referred to as “Merger”), and in 
compliance with the provision of Article 37 of the Government Regulation of the Republic of 
Indonesia  No. 28 Year 1999 on Merger, Consolidation and Acquisition of Bank, the Board 
of Directors of each of Bank Danamon and BNP hereby convey to the creditors that each 
creditor of Bank Danamon may submit a written objection on the Merger to the Board of 
Directors of Bank Danamon, and each creditor of BNP may also submit a written objection 
on the Merger to the Board of Directors of BNP, by no later than 25 February 2019.

If no creditor submits any written objection by 25 February 2019, then the creditors shall be 
deemed to have agreed to the Merger.

For correspondence and further information, please address to:

PT Bank Danamon Indonesia Tbk
Jl. HR. Rasuna Said, Blok C. No. 10,

Jakarta Selatan 12920, Indonesia
Attn.: Head of Corporate Secretary Unit

Phone: +62-21 8064-5000
Website: www.danamon.co.id 

Email: corporate.secretary@danamon.co.id

PT Bank Nusantara Parahyangan Tbk
Jl. Ir. H. Juanda No.95,

Bandung 40132, Indonesia
Attn.: Corporate Secretary Division Head

Phone: +62-22 8256-0100 (hunting)
Website: www.bankbnp.com

Email: corp_secretary@bankbnp.com 

Thus this announcement is made to comply with the prevailing provision.

Jakarta, 22 January 2019

PT Bank Danamon Indonesia Tbk
Board of Directors

Bandung, 22 January 2019

PT Bank Nusantara Parahyangan Tbk
Board of Directors


